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Last year the Lord blessed with many 
wonderful missions conferences, and 2010 is 
off to a very good start as well.  It is a 
blessing to see the Lord at work in 
challenging His people to get the Gospel of 

Christ to regions 
beyond.  Already 
this year we have 
been pleased to be 
i n m e et i n g s i n 
No rth Caro li na , 
So uth Caro li na , 
F l o r i d a a n d 
Georgia.  It is 
imperative that we 

now pray that the Lord will use those that 
have committed themselves to give. That they 
would be faithful for the entire year.  
Missionaries around the world are counting on 
us.

2009 ministry ended with another trip to 
Myanmar (Burma).  Brother John O’Malley, 
Pastor Larry Groves and Missionary Steve 
Zeinner made the trip with me this year, and 
it was a blessing to have them laboring with 
us in this endeavor.  Our primary purpose was 
to have a pastor/deacon conference in Kalay.  
Each of us spoke an hour and a half each day, 
and then one of us preached in the evening 
services.  We had sessions on the church, I 
Corinthians, the pastoral epistles and the 
Bible.  The men expressed their gratefulness 
for the conference to each of us.

Pastor Ed Parton and the Freedom Baptist 
Church in Pigeon Forge, Tennessee, gave an 
offering last year to finish a building to be 
used to train these servants of Christ.  We 
started with a dedication service.  I had the 
joy of offering the dedication prayer, cutting 
the ribbon and opening the doors for the first 

service.  Pastor 
Groves preached 
the first night in 
t h e d e d i cat i o n 
service.

It was a blessing 
to see the good 
job that these men 
d i d i n t h e 

construction of the building.  Please pray for 
these men as they serve the Lord in their 
homeland.

Abraham Ram Lian Uk is a missionary with 
World Wide laboring among his own people in 
Myanmar.  Please pray for him that the Lord 
would raise up support for his family and 
ministry.

Darleen and I are continually grateful for 
your faithfulness in giving and praying for us. 
We have a very busy schedule for 2010, and 
we covet your earnest prayers on our behalf 
that the Lord would use us and give us safety 
as we travel at home and abroad.
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